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Dear Ms. Petera:

As you and the U.S. Department of Homeland Security have recognized, Montana has worked hard for a 
number of years to make its driver license one of the most secure in the nation. Because of this effort, 
Montana driver licenses will, coincidentally, meet most of the standards established in the federal REAL 
ID law well ahead of the projected implementation deadlines.

With approval of and funding from the Montana legislature, the state has already taken the following 
steps to improve our driver licenses: providing our personnel with training in recognizing fraudulent 
documents; requiring evidence of authorized presence from applicants; tying the validity of a license to 
the end of lawful status; documenting our exceptions process; taking photographs of all applicants even if 
they do not complete the application process, and using digital photography to ensure that applicants do 
not have more than one license. Also, Montana will soon introduce an enhanced card with features at 
three levels of security and an enhanced licensing application and data management system, known as the 
Montana Enhanced Registration and Licensing Information Network (MERLIN).

In addition, Montana is taking a look at the enhanced driver license now being piloted by the State of 
Washington in an effort to offer an additional level of security and convenience for cross-border travel to 
Canada.

Montana's legislature voted unanimously in 2007 to forbid implementation of REAL ID in Montana. 
Since the Montana legislature will not convene again until January 2009,1 cannot authorize 
implementation of the REAL ID Act.

However, I urge your department not to take any steps that would penalize Montanans' ability to use their 
valid Montana driver licenses for federal identification purposes and commercial air travel.
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